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Minutes of Planning Committee Hardingstone Parish Council 

Held on Tuesday 17th March 2020 in the Parish Room, Hardingstone 

 Present:  Chair Cllr Kerr, Cllr Clements, Cllr Gobey, Cllr Haines, Cllr Jones, Clerk 

Meeting Start:7.30pm 

1. Apologies 
Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record be kept of the members present and that this 
record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender 
apologies to the Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. 
Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act 1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) 
for a member’s absence are acceptable.   

Apologies approved for Cllr Laughton, Cllr Thomas and Alan Pease 

2. Disclosure of Pecuniary Interests 
Under the Parish Council’s Code of Conduct, Members must declare any pecuniary interests not previously 
disclosed.   

None 

3. Public Forum 
No public present 

4. To approve minutes of planning meeting 15th October 2019 
Minutes were signed. Resolved. 

5.  To consider and approve response to planning application N/2020/0112 - Application for the permanent 
diversion of footpath KN6 - Land To The East Of Hardingstone North Of Newport Pagnell Road 
There was concern that this historical footpath be rerouted, however the council could appreciate the need 
for this with the plans for the new housing development.  It was proposed there was no objections but a 
comment to be made about the disappointment.  Resolved 

Cllr Haines joins 

6. To consider and approve whether to support businesses on Brackmills who wish to apply for double yellow 
lines on Osyth Close 
There was concern that this would have a knock on effect of excessive parking elsewhere.  It was thought 
Highways would be better placed to know if this was the correct solution for the area.  It was asked if the 
Police safer communities had been consulted, or BID (Brackmill Improvement District) as they may have 
other solutions.  It was proposed that we didn’t object in principle but that others would be better placed to 
make the decision.  Resolved. 

7.  To consider and approve any response to Hackleton Neighbourhood Plan Consultation 
It was not thought that this would impact on Hardingstone and it was proposed that the council support their 
endeavors and wish them luck. 

Meeting closed at 7.55pm 

Date of next meeting – 5th May 2020 at the Parish Room. 


